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Dear friends, 

The month that has just ended brought with it the joys of        
Passover, complete with its tale of freedom and redemption, its 
songs, and its delicious food eaten around a seder table. It also 
brought heartbreak, as once again we bore witness to a senseless 
tragedy as violence struck a synagogue filled with worshipers     
in prayer. These times, both good and bad, drive us to seek the  
safety and comfort of our communities, and I want to ensure you 
that, even at the most trying of moments, whether personal or 

communal, your CDT community is here to stand with each one of you.   

At the end of the second seder, there is a short prayer that is added, which is not 
present on the first night. This prayer is for the mitzvah of counting the omer, the 
49 days (or in other words 7 weeks of 7 days) that exist between the Exodus from 
Egypt on Passover and the Divine Revelation at Sinai on Shavuot. Rather than 
counting down the days to Revelation, as we count down towards other events 
and milestones such as graduations or vacations, the omer counts up, adding    
value to each day as we get closer and closer to receiving the Torah.   

When we have finished counting the omer, we end up, once again, with all Jews 
of all time, at Mt. Sinai on the night of Shavuot to be witness to and celebrate    
the sacred moment of Revelation, where God blessed our people by giving us   
the  Torah.  Our tradition tells us that not every Israelite who was present at Sinai 
was aware of the magnitude of the moment, and, in fact, some even fell asleep.  
So it has become a tradition to hold a tikkun leil Shavuot, a night of study to     
repair for that falling asleep many year ago. We are fortunate to be the hosts     
this year of the North Fulton Reform Community Shavuot celebration. Joined by 
Temple Emanu-El, Temple Kehillat Chaim, and Temple Beth Tikvah, we will 
gather at CDT on the night of June 8th for services, ice cream and cheesecake 
(Shavuot also has the custom of eating dairy foods), and study. While we will not 
go all night, I will be joined by the Rabbis, Cantor, and Cantorial Soloist of all the 
congregations in offering a wide variety of learning opportunities following our 
service. 

I hope this time of counting the omer brings blessings to you and all in your     
immediate circle, and I hope you will join us on June 8th for a fantastic night       
of prayer, study, and community as we celebrate receiving the Torah together. 

B’ahavah, 

Rabbi Jordan 
 

Rabbinic Reflections 

CDT Business Operating Hours  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Friday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Friday Services                   7:30 PM 
 
Wednesday Torah Study   11:00AM   



 

 

 

Last week, I was reminded of how important it is to welcome new friends into 
my home to share in the celebration of our Jewish faith at Passover. Among 
our family and dearest friends, we welcomed a lovely non-Jewish couple who 
my mom recently met at her yoga studio. When my mom asked if they could 
join us, Wendy and I didn’t hesitate with our response  – of course. Besides 
enjoying their company, we saw this as one way to share our traditions with 
others, to bring people of different faiths together to learn about and celebrate 
our rituals. With news of another shooting at a place of worship, this time at 
Chabad in Poway, CA as they concluded their Passover week, I continue to 
realize just how important it is for each of us to do our part (even in small 

ways) to inspire love and peace in order to combat hatred and more antisemitism.     
   
This year was indeed one of the most memorable Passover seders we’ve hosted at our home.  
Like usual, we welcomed family and friends, read from the Haggadah, and enjoyed a delicious 
meal. But this year felt a little more special because of those new friends who joined us for our 
seder. It triggered a memory for me of a Passover seder when I was just a teenager. It took me 
back to my freshman year of college at Northern Arizona University (Go Lumberjacks!). A 
family in Tucson invited my grandfather and me as guests to their home for Passover. We were 
treated as if we were lifelong friends, and that really made an impact on me. Fast forward to 
the early 2000s. My brother-in-law’s parents invited my family into their home for many   
Passovers. Now it’s our turn to host new friends. It’s a complete cycle of giving, and it’s a 
great feeling. 
 
Shifting to some CDT business, next week is an important one for all of us. We are nearing  
the end of the fiscal calendar, and I hope each of you is planning to attend the annual CDT  
Congregational Meeting at the synagogue on Sunday May 5th from 9:30-11:30am. We will 
take a few minutes to reflect on the past year and look ahead to the next with equal excitement.  
Amidst many accomplishments to highlight, I am extremely proud to report that Art Criden, 
VP of Finance, will be presenting a balanced budget for the congregation.  
 
B’ Shalom,  

Dan 

Daniel Rosen, President 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

President’s Message 
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Cantorial Soloist’s Message 

Shalom Chaveirm – Hello Friends, 
 

Our tradition teaches us that after our ancestors were delivered from Egypt, they were led to Mt. Sinai, 
where they received the Torah. Pesach, which we have just celebrated, is the celebration of our           
deliverance and Shavuot, which is coming soon, is the celebration of our receiving the Torah. What 
then, about the time in between? What must have been going on in the hearts and minds of our         
ancestors as they wandered in the desert? How quickly did the realities of their newfound freedom 
begin to set in? Did they wonder what was in store form them? Did they  realize that they were ill 
equipped to govern themselves after 400 years of slavery? Did they begin to wonder “besides to         
be free, is there something greater in store for us? For what purpose did Adonai set us free from    
bondage?” 
 

Sometimes, we too may be wondering: “ Where are we  going? What purpose does this journey have 
for us? What next?” During this time between Pesach and Shavuot, these seven weeks, perhaps we   
have an opportunity to check the course of our spiritual lives. Are we heading in the right direction?  
 

As it turns out, we know now that the exodus was only the beginning for our ancestors. They were  
freed in order to receive the Torah, and ultimately, to be delivered into a land of their own – Israel. 
 

During this time Pesach and Shavuot, may all who are lost find their way, may those who know where 
they are be strengthened, and may all of our  paths lead to peace. 
 

Shalom, 
 

Mike Zuspan 
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Education Director’s Message 
P

a
g

e
 5

  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 M

a
y
 2

0
1

9
 



 

 

CDTTY/JDTTY     CONFIRMATION     

GRADUATION 

Are you graduating this year from high school or college?  
 

Then come to services on May 17th at 7:30pm and          

receive a blessing during services. We will wish you a 

hearty mazal tov as you enter this next chapter.  

 

RSVP to Ruthanne at 770-623-8860 or rwarnick@dortamid.com                                

so we know who will be joining us that evening. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Join us for services on  

Friday, May 10th  

as we celebrate the  

Confirmation Class of 5779  

This meaningful service will be led by 
our Confirmation Class and will feature 
original writings from our students who 

will share their views on their own     
Jewish identities.   

A festive oneg will follow this service.  
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https://forms.gle/MFo7z1KYvm7FGCNeA
mailto:rwarnick@dortamid.com


 

 

                     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I hope all of you had a wonderful Passover and enjoyed your time with         
family and friends. It’s always a special time together and important to reach       
out to others to do mitzvot. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Sisterhood 
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Come Join Us 
We can do wonderful things TOGETHER 

Our Mission  
To support the synagogue through Judaism, 

Community Service, Friendship & Fundraising 

At The Cohen Home with Cantorial Soloist Mike Zuspan  
and CDT Sisterhood members singing favorite Passover songs.  
Everyone enjoyed it so much. Thank you Mike! . . . for bringing  
beautiful music to the seniors. Thank you Brooke for arranging  
the day and leading  discussions with the residents about their  
Passover traditions.  

Brooke Belodoff and her mom at The Cohen Home 



 

 

. . . and the Mizvot continued on April 28th 
when Sisterhood set up a Blood Drive at CDT 
with . . . 

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO DONATED BLOOD!  

You have given the Gift of Life  
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Doug 

Ellen 

Melody 

Art 

Marty 

Doug 

Sharon 

Jodi 

First time 

blood donor 

 

Sharon 



 

 

A huge thank you goes to Leslie Criden and Dory Fox for bringing 25 fabulous vendors for 
our shopping pleasure. There were wonderful gifts for moms, upcoming grads, and just about 
everyone else. Can't wait for next year’s bazaar! 
 
We also appreciate all the volunteers who helped with the quick room change from Religious 
School to Bazaar and back to Sanctuary, those who donated food for the vendors, and CDT’s 
amazing Staff members — Molly, Stacey, and Ruthanne — for all they did to help make 
this day successful. Thank you! And Art Criden, a very special shout out to you!  

Sisterhood hosted our 2nd Annual Spring Bazaar. 
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The Sisterhood Board wishes all our moms a 
 

Happy Mother’s Day 
 

              and Congratulations and Happy Graduation  
             to all our High School and College Seniors! 
  

                Enjoy your next journey  

Sisterhood May Event 
 

We Hope to see you there!  
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Donations 

 Many thanks — תודה רבה 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Richard Fiedel 

 — in memory of Simon Fiedel 
 

Cantorial Discretionary Fund 

Hillary Saban 

 — in memory of Philip Freedman 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 

Steve & Jodi Wolfe 

 — in memory of Doris Wolfe 
 

Oneg Fund 

Lisa & Sol Danzig 

 — in memory of Hilde Danzig 
 

Education Fund 

Mayra Ortiz & Seth Ruzi 

 — in memory of Guillermo Ortiz 

General Fund 

Irwin & Ethel Rubenstein 

 — in memory of Louis Rubenstein 
 

Steven Hochberg 

 — in honor of the birth of Alan & Carol Kovar’s 

  grandson, Mycah Benaviv Blum 
 

Caring Committee 

Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein 

 — in honor of the birth of Carol & Alan Kovar’s  

    grandson, Mycah Benaviv Blum 
 

Chesed Tamid Fund 

Lisa & Doug Weinbach 

 — in memory of Philip Freedman 
  

Prayer Book Fund 

Stephen Wecksler 



 

 

Primetimers 
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On Sunday, April 21, Irwin & Ethel Rubenstein and Irene & Marty Duke went to the Zaban  

Shelter to serve Easter dinner for the residents. Thank you, Bonnie Harvey, for providing all    

of the food.   

On Saturday, May 4, the Primetimers will be enjoying a wonderful musical experience with the 

Ludwig Symphony Orchestra at Johns Creek United Methodist Church. Prior to the concert, we 

will be having dinner at LongHorn Steakhouse at 5:00. While you do not need to RSVP if you 

are coming to the concert, please RSVP to Ethel at ethelrubenstein@bellsouth.net if you are 

joining us for dinner. 

The Primetimers have had a wonderful year. Thank you all for helping us be successful. 

If you have any questions and/or want to suggest some fun events, please email me at 

moved2ga@bellsouth.net or call 404-668-1135. 

Carol Kovar  

mailto:ethelrubenstein@bellsouth.net
mailto:moved2ga@bellsouth.net
mailto:ethelrubenstein@bellsouth.net


 

 

Our B’nai Mitzvah 

           Ayla Debowsky 
 

Ayla is a seventh-grade student at Autrey Mill Middle School. She spends a       
great deal of  time as a Junior Olympic springboard diver for the Atlanta Diving    
Association and US Diving. Ayla also enjoys playing tennis, swimming, reading, 
and jumping on the trampoline. She has spent the last five summers at her         
favorite place in the world, Camp Coleman.  
        

Ayla’s tikkun olam/social action project was Pretzels for Preemies. Ayla has a                                      
special connection to Northside Hospital. She was born seven and a half weeks   

early at just over four pounds. She spent 46 days in the NICU before she could come home. During 
those days, the Special Care Unit Parents' Support Group was there to provide help for the families 
going through this trying time. Ayla sold chocolate covered pretzels in our community and raised 
over $2000 to further the ability of this group to continue supporting preemie families. 

       Ethan Grosswald 
   

Ethan is the youngest of four boys and has been enjoying our quiet 
house this past school year while his brothers are away at college. He  
is kind, caring, and funny. Ethan loves playing sports, playing video 
games, and hanging out with friends, and he especially loves his     
summers at Camp Barney Medintz. 
    

For his tikkun olam/social action project, Ethan has spent every Tuesday volunteering his time by 
coaching basketball to individuals with special needs. The Debra Sonenshine SOAR Program helps  
foster independence, ignite interests, and build self esteem, and allows participants to experience 
the richness of community while making new and lasting friendships. Ethan hopes to continue      
volunteering at SOAR because he knows the difference it is making in the lives of the participants. 

            Preston Kerr 
   

Preston is a 7th grader at Lakeside Middle School in Cumming, where he sings in 
the chorus and plays percussion in Symphonic Band. He also enjoys being a part of 
the Peer Buddy Program working with the kids in the Accommodated Curriculum 
classroom. Outside of school, Preston loves being a part of the Music Authority 
Family, where he is a member of the Rock Ensemble program bands Transcend 
and Tribute, as well as the Classical  Department’s Guitar Ensemble. In his free 
time, you will find Preston hanging out with friends  or playing video games. 

   
For Preston’s tikkun olam/social action project he chose to work with the charity Music4CHIEF.       
Music4CHIEF is a scholarship program started after the passing of a beloved music teacher Justin 
“Chief” Cain and offers at-risk and low-income students tuition-paid private music instruction in an     
environment where they  can build peer relationships, learn and grow through mentoring, develop    
confidence through music  performances and gain leadership skills through assistant teaching and      
internships. Preston helped out with various events such as Open Mic Nights and Battle of the Bands.   

P
a

g
e

 1
3
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 M

a
y
 2

0
1

9
 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
4
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 M

a
y
 2

0
1

9
 

The above pictures were a donation from 
one special family to Helping Mamas 

Thanks to everyone who donated baby items to Helping Mamas! Sisterhood has      
a year-round partnership with Helping Mamas. There is a bin at CDT, so when you 
have a chance, please donate to this much needed cause. Big or small, it all helps. 

 

Love knitting, crocheting, or needlepoint? 

CDT’s new KNITTING CIRCLE 

 is up and running. 

Thursdays — 1:00-3:00PM at CDT 

May 2, 16, and 30              

We hope to meet twice a month. 

If you want to join in or learn more, please contact                          

Leslie Penuel at LJPENUEL1@GMAIL.COM or 770-853-2496.   

 

mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com
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Caring Committee 

At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need  
of a  helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of 
loving kindness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who 
may need help getting through difficult situations.   

 

                                          The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone 
you know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going on. We will 
work closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in providing for the needs of 
our congregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   
 

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or ill-
ness, or has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the 
CDT office (770-623-8860), Rabbi Jordan directly (770-623-8860), or Leslie Fox, Caring Committee 
Chair (678-296-4646), and let us know. It’s so important that we, as a congregational community, 
care for one another.  
 

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee please let us know.   
 

Leslie Fox  
 

Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646 



 

 

For Our Littlest People 
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Join Us for  
 

PLAY TAMID 
 

and  
 

TOT SHABBAT 
 

this month! 
          



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
8
  
  
V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 M

a
y
 2

0
1

9
 

Atlanta is rewriting history as it brings the JCC Maccabi Games back for the second time since 2001.                
This summer, July 28—August 2, Atlanta will host 1,600 Jewish teens for a week filled with competition,  
sportsmanship and community service. 

Mazal tov to the following athletes who will be representing Dor Tamid: 

  

    Lance Frazer 
  Hannah Rose Frazer        
  Jackson Nozick 
  Drew Peljovich 
  Eliana Rosen   
  Sarah Rosen 
  Brock Weinsier  
     

The JCC Maccabi Games are known for bringing communities together in celebration, spirit and friendship.  
The Games are the perfect way to highlight our city and we would love your help.  

The JCC Maccabi Games in Atlanta will require the guiding hands of more than 1,500 volunteers.  
 

From administration to athletics – and everything in between – there are opportunities to fit your                  
interest   and talent. All volunteers must be 18 years old or older as of July 28, 2019 for daytime shifts                                            

and 21 years old or older to volunteer for evening events. 

In the Community 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more inde-

pendent, more creative and social. Though the school 
year has already started, it’s not to late to  

enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  
promotions we are running.  

At JAC your child will learn in  
Hebrew and English!  

 
Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  

(ext:1 or 3)  
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2018-19 Board of Directors and Staff 

Staff         
 
 Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
       Cantorial Soloist         Mike Zuspan 
       Education Director          Molly Peled 
       Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
       Rabbi’s Assistant and    
             B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator       Ruthanne Warnick 
       CDTTY Advisor           Sam Latzsch 
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        Executive Committee     
      

President          Dan Rosen    
COO            Fred Green    
Finance VP         Art Criden    
Operations VP     Doug Katz    
Education VP     Penny Blitzer       
Marketing VP     Debra Kerr    
Secretary       Jackie Berger      
Presidential Appointee  Rachel Allen 
Past President     Rob Lederman 

Trustees 
 
 Fundraising/Campaigns  Jodi Rosa 
 Ritual            Lisa Oxman 
 Membership        Steve Wolfe 
 Trustee-at-Large      Larry Benator 
 Sisterhood       Lisa Danzig 
 Men’s Club       TBD 


